
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
June 22, 2021
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on June 22, 2021 at 7 pm.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach and Donald Wilver, Jr.; Secretary Ellie Koveleskie and Solicitor Peter Matson.  Larry Seibert was not present. The minutes of the May 25, 2021 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Diefenbach.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Diefenbach, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated June 22, 2021 for $56,431.68.  
OLD BUSINESS
None
NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Diefenbach stated that we can get a new flag for the West Milton Memorial Park through our Representative, Joe Hamm.
Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to donate $250.00 to the White Deer Ambulance Service for their annual Ambulance Appeal.  Mr. Wilver seconded the motion and it was carried.

PUBLIC COMMENT
None

PLANNING AND ZONING 
David Hines of the Zoning Department of Central Keystone Council of Governments discussed the Yoder-Lot -Add Subdivision Plan (#014-053-108.90000 and 014-053-108.0012).  The total acreage is 5.23 and two lots combined to one. The Union County Planning Commission has reviewed and signed the plan as well as our Planning Commission.  A Stormwater Management Plan may be needed if the project exceeds 5000 S.F. of impervious coverage.  Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to approve the final Lot Consolidation for Nicholas and Rhonda Yoder.  It was seconded by Mr. Wilver and carried.
Mr. Diefenbach spoke about getting Deeds of Easements for the Main Street project to the engineers in order to get them to the contractors of the project.  Mr. Matson asked Mrs. Koveleskie to make two copies for Chris Sheaffer of Larson Design.
Mr. Wilver applied for the Covid-19 ARPA Local Fiscal Recovery Fund Grant on June 15, 2021.  If we receive any funds, we will put it in a separate account per Mr. Diefenbach.  We may be able to use it for the Sewer Authority, in order to help them with any projects or upgrades to the West Milton Memorial Park.  Mr. Wilver reached out to SEDA-COG because they can help municipalities figure out how to utilize the money received.  He has not heard back from them.
SOLICITOR COMMENT 
None
SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver and was carried.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
 “All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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